
A new law may affect you or your family’s Medi-Cal benefits. 

NEW MEDI-CAL REQUIREMENTS  
Proof of Citizenship and Identity Required

– U.S. Citizens and Nationals –
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If you are applying for or receiving Medi-Cal, you 
may have to show proof of citizenship and proof  
of identity. You do NOT have to show proof of 
citizenship if:

•	 You are not a U.S. citizen or national, OR

•	 You receive public benefits, such as SSI, 
Medicare, and certain other programs.

If you have Medi-Cal now…
Your benefits will continue if you are still eligible and 
you are trying to provide proof. 

If you are applying for Medi-Cal… 
You cannot receive full-scope benefits until you provide 
proof. Submit your application now and provide the 
proof as soon as you can.

Need help?
Call your local social services office or eligibility worker.  
They can: 

•	 Tell you if this law applies to you. 

• 	Give you a list of acceptable citizenship and 
identity documents.
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